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Dear Marcus 
 
Essential Services Commission 2023, GWMWater draft decision: 2023 Water Price 
Review, 2 March 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide a response on the draft decision that was 
released by the Commission on 2 March 2023.    
 
I am pleased to see the draft decision proposes to accept our proposed expenditure 
program for the 2023-2028 regulatory period. The GWMWater 2023 Water Price 
Submission was developed in the context of a model of strong customer and 
community engagement and robust management oversight. As a vertically integrated 
water business with significant diversity in the rural and urban services we provide, 
there is a level of complexity to our submission and these have been reflected in the 
outcome measures and service standards.  
 
Despite accepting the expenditure program of GWMWater, you specifically sought 
further information as to how we will deal with changed population projections 
released by the Victorian government since submitting the 2023 Water Price Submission 
and updated forecasts for material projects identified in the submission.  
 
In relation to the updated population projections, the service area of GWMWater is not 
materially affected by these changed population projections. The material changes 
relate to Melbourne and the larger regional centres that are within a 150 km radius of 
Melbourne. As such we do not propose to change the forecasts and/or the basis of the 
New Customer Contribution Charges. The more material issues specific to demand 
relate to the probability in the later years of the submission mineral sands mining 
developments commence operation.  
 
In relation to material projects you specifically identified the East Grampians Rural 
Pipeline Project (East Gippsland Project in your draft decision) and the pipeline projects 
that will deliver water quality improvements to the towns of Kaniva and Moyston. The 
funding partners for the East Grampians project have acknowledged the cost shift since 
the business case was approved and agree that the existing customers of GWMWater 
should not meet the additional cost of the project. The East Grampians project 










